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Port of Brisbane Pre-Approvals for MIMS and MEMS Vehicles to access Port of Brisbane Roads  

Authority for Certain Vehicles to Operate on Port of Brisbane Roads   

This letter is to advise that pre-approval is provided for vehicles operating under the Mass Export Management 
Scheme (MEMS) and the Mass Import Management Scheme (MIMS) on roads owned by Brisbane Port Holdings Pty 
Ltd. 
 

 
This pre-approval is provided for five years from 27 November 2019. 
 
Road Conditions 
 
1. This pre-approval applies to roads owned by Brisbane Port Holdings Pty Ltd and for which power as “road 

manager” under the Heavy Vehicle National Law has been delegated to authorised officers of the Port of 
Brisbane Pty Ltd (PBPL) (which are the roads marked on the attached map 129197 – 4 dated 27 November 
2019). 
 

 
Travel Conditions 
 
Nil 
 
Vehicle Conditions 
 
Nil   
 
Reason 
 
The road manager has imposed these restrictions as, having regard to the road infrastructure, the road manager 
considers that vehicles in excess of the mass and dimension limits referred to in this pre-approval may: 
1. cause damage to road infrastructure; 
2. impose adverse effects on the community arising from noise, emissions, or traffic congestion; and/or 
3. pose significant risks to public safety arising from heavy vehicle use that is incompatible with road infrastructure 

or road conditions. 
 
Vehicles in excess of the mass and dimension limits referred to in this pre-approval are to be referred to, and 
assessed by the road manager on a case by case basis in accordance with Chapter 4, Part 4.7 of the Heavy Vehicle 
National Law. 
 
In promulgating this pre-approval, neither Port of Brisbane Pty Ltd nor Brisbane Port Holdings Pty Ltd represents that 
the road infrastructure is suitable for vehicles of the type referred to in the preapproval.  Vehicle owners and 
operators must make their own assessments as to whether the vehicle may be safely operated on road infrastructure 
at the Port of Brisbane having regard to the vehicle, load conditions and road infrastructure. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Andrew Rankine  
Authorised Officer and delegate for Brisbane Port Holdings Pty Ltd 

 


